Sequence IIIE Maximum Camshaft-plus-Lifter Wear Industry Alarm Log

January 1, 1996 to present

April 1997-February 1998 (Severity and Precision Alarms, severe direction)
The industry has experienced several severity and precision alarm on MCLW. All of these alarms can be traced to severe reference oil tests conducted on reference oil 1002. These tests on reference oil 1002 sounded a Shewhart severity alarm on MCLW (3.37, 4.06, 3.98, 2.11, 3.48, 3.37, 3.21, 3.62 (/s units). This oil has a very tight target band that makes a small change in measured wear a large change on the control charts. No other cause for this alarm has been found.   Comparisons of overall MCLW performance has shown that there has been no change in the performance of the test since the introduction of the test camshaft (with the exception of the earliest pour code camshafts, which were slightly more severe, although not significantly so). Subsequent testing has cleared the alarms.

April 1998 (Precision Alarm)
The industry experienced a single point precision alarm due to several tests that, while within Shewhart limits, were alternating mild and severe of target.  No cause for this alarm has been found and it cleared with subsequent testing.

May 1999-October 1999 (Severity and Precision Alarms, severe direction) - current
The industry has experienced four severity and four precision alarms, ranging from one to four data points, on MCLW. All of these alarms can be traced to four severe reference oil tests conducted on reference oil 1002 at two different test laboratories. All of these tests on reference oil 1002 sounded a Shewhart severity alarm on MCLW (3.32, 2.58, 3.21, 3.37 (/s units). This oil has a very tight target band that makes a small change in measured wear a large change on the control charts.  In other words, if single cam lobe or lifter experiences excessive wear, the test is well outside the Shewhart acceptance limits.  For example, the four tests identified above generated measured MCLW values of 48, 36, 46, and 49 (m of wear respectively. No other cause for this alarm has been found.  The industry is currently experiencing a precision alarm but further testing is expected to clear that alarm without incident.
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